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Six weeks to go for changes to urgent and emergency services in Hartlepool
There are six weeks to go until the changes to urgent and emergency care services in Hartlepool are put in place on Tuesday 2 August. 

 

The changes are part of the momentum: pathways to healthcare programme which aims to take services out of hospital and provide care closer to people’s homes. They were also one of the recommendations of the independent review carried out by the North East Strategic Health Authority and the Hartlepool Overview and Scrutiny committee. 

 

As well as the transfer of minor injuries services from the accident and emergency department at the University Hospital of Hartlepool to One Life Hartlepool it also includes the move of the walk in centre from Victoria Road to One Life Hartlepool (which was relocated in May) and the out of hours medical service which is now based at One Life Hartlepool. Together these three services will come under the banner of an urgent care centre and patients will be directed to the right service for them when they arrive at One Life Hartlepool's urgent care centre. 

 

Patients needing emergency medical care who dial 999 themselves will be assessed by the ambulance service and will be taken to the appropriate place which, in most cases, will be the emergency assessment unit at the University Hospital of Hartlepool.

 

Lead director for the momentum programme Carole Langrick said: “The momentum programme is all about moving care out of hospital where possible and closer to people’s homes.

“Most services aren’t moving out of the town of Hartlepool, they are just being provided in a different place.” 

Director of commissioning and system development at NHS Hartlepool Ali Wilson said: “Adults and children with less serious accidents, injuries and illnesses will be able to go to the urgent care centre at One Life Hartlepool in Park Road. There they will be directed to either the minor injuries service, the walk in centre or the out of hours medical service so they get to the right team straightaway.

“Most patients with serious medical problems will be taken straight to the emergency assessment unit at the University Hospital of Hartlepool.”

 

ends

For more information please contact Claire Young on 01642 624339 or email claire.young@nth.nhs.uk
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